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Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 7th Floor
Boston, Massachusetts  02111


Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

Council Meeting 

General Session
	Minutes
	February 28, 2017
	2:00 P.M.
	1 Ashburton Place, Matta Conference Room 11th Floor 


	

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Ann Ackil,  Anne Johansen, Alice Moore, Paul Spooner, Joe Tringali, Karen Shack

	Council members not in attendance
	Kristen McCosh, Cindy Purcell

	 Staff attending
	Lisa Sirois, Michelle Byrd, Elizabeth Connell, Thomas Lane

	 chair
	Alice Moore

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda


I. Council organizational matters

The Chair, Alice Moore, called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m.  
Review and approval of the general minutes from August, 2016
Paul Spooner made a motion to approve general session minutes from August. Anne Johansen seconded the motion. Council members voted unanimously to approve the minutes.
Council Member Appointments
Alice Moore informed Council members of Rachel Shapiro’s resignation from the Council.
The Attorney General’s office is working to appoint a replacement.
Alice Moore informed the Council that MassHealth is seeking a Council member to participate on a stakeholder work group regarding electronic visit verification (EVV) implementation process. Any Council members interested to contact Alice Moore. Joe Tringali and Paul 
Spooner both indicated interest.  Alice will appoint a Council member to serve on the work group from all interested members and report back to the Council.

Paul Spooner asked for clarification on the vendor selected by MassHealth for the third party administrator (TPA) and EVV program management.  Thomas Lane from MassHealth explainedthat Optimo was selected as the TPA vendor to also manage the EVV.  He added that MassHealth will hold a series of meeting for all fee-for-services providers of LTSS services including PCMs and FI’s.

Executive Director’s Report

Lisa Sirois reported on the outcomes of the Workforce Development subcommittee and stakeholder feedback including an overview of key Council objectives for the 2017.  Related to the PCA referral directory website, the need is identified for additional functions, upgrades and features to enhance access and utilization. A Request for Information (RIF) is under consideration. Council members will be provided more information. A stakeholder’s work group will continue to participate in the new website design and implementation process.
Other key objectives identified by Council members are to enhance consumer outreach and community engagement. The Council plans to initiate the following initiatives over the year:
· Create a digital newsletter

· Broaden regional listening sessions throughout the state

· Increase Council presence at conferences

· Develop a centralized data report to collect and analyze Consumer and PCA surveys
Related to Consumer orientation training of PCAs, the Council plans to launch a fully automated learning management system to replace the website currently used by consumers to train PCAs. The new learning management system will improve user experience and data tracking capacity. The Orientation Stakeholder’s group will be re-established to assist in the planning and implementation of the new platform.
Council Office Updates

Michelle Byrd provided Council members with the proposed 2017 meeting schedule.  Paul Spooner made a motion to approve the schedule; it was seconded by Joe Tringali and passed unanimously by Council members.

Council members reviewed changes to the Council website shared by Michelle currently underway; any suggestions for future changes can be sent to Michelle.  Michelle shared that the Council office is working on the next edition of The Bridge Newsletter.  The publication date is planned for late April or early May.  Council members are encouraged to contact the office with any suggested content or articles for inclusion.  The newsletter will include an article on the Paul Kahn Awards and a form for consumers to nominate a PCA for the 2017 award ceremony in October.  Michelle requested to re-convene the planning committee for the event and asked Council members interested to participate to contact her.
II. PCA Program Updates
Betsy Connell introduced Sherri Hannigan, who recently joined the Office of Long Term Support Services Personal Care Attendant team.  
Betsy updated the Council that overtime non-compliance letter are being sent to consumers not in compliance with new regulations.  Skills trainers at PCM agencies will provide training to consumers in addressing non-compliance issues.
Betsy updated Council members that as part of a MassHealth effort to ensure consistency across PCMs related to skills training, a review of C.O.R.I. information is underway.  The goal is to provide Consumers with C.O.R.I. information to include a CORI form, and links to information on the processing of forms and references to interpret criminal background information provided.
Council members raised concerns about the liability of PCM agencies related to assisting consumers to interpret CORI results and the lengthy turnaround time for consumers to receive C.O.R.I. results back before hiring a PCA. Betsy Connell stated that skills’ training does not include PCM agency staff interpreting C.O.R.I. results for consumers.   
III. Council Budget matters

Expense Report

Lisa Sirois disseminated the to-date expense report to Council members.   Lisa informed members that the Governor’s budget included level funding for FY18.  Ann Johansen asked if this is sufficient and Lisa responded yes, and that the current budget funds all existing contracts. 
IV.  Labor Matters

Lisa Sirois provided an update on Labor management committee to include the roll-out of Electronic Fund Transfer for all PCA pay beginning January 1, 2017. The Council and Union in collaboration with representatives from each FI continue to meet to process PCA exemption requests and to ensure transition of current PCAs onto the EFT program.   For PCAs who do not have bank accounts, pre-paid debit cards are available from the FIs and Union.  Joe Tringali asked about fees associated with these cards and stated that one of his PCA’s complained about being charged to use his card. Lisa Sirois will contact Joe for more information and update the Council.  
Lisa also updated the Council on a new form and process developed through LMC to ensure timely response to PCA payment issues. Anne Johansen shared her recent experience in changing from MassHealth to One Care coverage that resulted in non-payment to her PCA during the transition.  Lisa Sirois will collect more details from Ann and share the incident with MassHealth to ensure the elimination of future problems for consumers. Undersecretary Moore requested that pay issues be tracked and reported at each Council meeting.
Undersecretary Moore asked Council members to move into executive session to discuss issues related to Collective Bargaining.  She informed meeting participants that the Council will not re-convene and thanked everyone for their attendance.  At 3:00 p.m. Paul Spooner made a motion to move to executive session, it was seconded by Joe Tringali and the motion passed unanimously.
The Council returned to the general session and Anne Johansen made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:35 p.m. The motion was seconded by Ann Ackil and passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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